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• Since 1 July 2021, it is mandatory for frontier workers to obtain a frontier worker permit as evidence of 
their right to enter the UK.

• Whilst it is mandatory for protected frontier workers to hold a frontier worker permit to enter the UK on this 
basis from 1 July 2021, there is no mandatory requirement for protected frontier workers who have rights 
under the Agreements to use a frontier worker permit to evidence their rights in the UK.

• To obtain a statutory excuse against liability for a civil penalty in such cases, an employer must request a 
right to work check from the Employer Checking Service (ECS), using the online form ‘request a Home 
Office right to work check’ on GOV.UK. 

• An employer must have obtained copies of the employee’s documents which evidence that they were 
exercising rights as a frontier worker on or before 31 December 2020, as these will form part of your 
statutory excuse.

• If an individual doesn’t provide their frontier worker permit, an employer can request alternative evidence 
and carrying out a ECS check.
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